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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF FORT WHITE
October 9, 2017

The Town Council of the Town of Fort White met in regular business session
October 9, 2017 at 7:30 pm. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jackson. On
roll call, members present were: Donald Cook, Demetric Jackson, Matthew Lance. and
James Richardson. Absent was Mary Fleming.

Motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 18 and Special Meeting of
September 25 , 2017 as submitted was made, second. Motion carried.
Motion to approve agenda was made/second. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

RESOLUTION # 183-2017—Mayor Jackson read title of Resolution #183-2017
and presented to council for consideration. The resolution is to show the support of the
Town of the construction of the Mayor’s Park Project through the TAP Program.
Motion was made and second to adopt Res.#183-2017. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Betsy Thomason from the Fort White Area Chamber of Commerce addressed
council with a request for council’s approval to host a Christmas Parade and celebration
in the Town of Fort White on Dec. 9. Motion was made and second to allow the
Chamber to host a Christmas parade and celebration in the Town on Dec. 9. Motion
carried. Mrs. Thomason also advised council that the steps at the back of the depot were
in need of repair before the event. Mayor Jackson stated that the town would take care of
the repairs. She also advised that she was waiting for info from the public works dept.
regarding the brackets for the light poles in the town in order to proceed with the project.

PLANNING/ZOING BOARD: Clerk Revels advised council that she had been in
contact with Chairman of the Planning/Zoning Board regarding a proposal to change the
meeting date for the monthly board meetings. She stated that due to ill health, Mr. John
Gloskowsky had advised that he was officially resigning from the planning/zoning
board. Council requested Clerk Revels to contact the remaining board members and
advise them of the proposal to change the meeting date and that they would need to elect
a new Chairman, and possibly make recommendations for the 2 vacancies on the board.

MEETING ADJOURNED .
District #1 District #2 District #3 District #4 Mayor
Donald Cook James Richardson Mary Fleming Matthew Lance Demetric Jackson
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